
which do not directly affect Coke 
County’s hunters.  However, the 
topics provide important 
knowledge for all Texas hunters.

We know you have a choice 

Page 2   Friday, November 6, 2020  The Observer/Enterprise

A McLennan County game 
warden contacted a subject that 
had been identified through a 
Facebook post sent to him by a 
Colorado game warden. The post 
was made in December of  2019 
but then quickly deleted. In the 
post the subject admitted to 
shooting ducks over the limit and 
wounding several more. The same 
individual had been cited earlier 
in 2020 for duck hunting a week 
early. The subject was eventually 

located after contacting his 
mother. When the game warden 
presented the subject with the 
Facebook post, he confessed to 
shooting four red heads and two 
mallards over the limit the day the 
post was made. He then confessed 
to there being a second individual 
with him that day that shot two 
mallards and three Wigeons over 
his limit. Contact was made with 
the second subject and he also 
complied, giving a full confession. 
Both claimed they read the 
Outdoor Annual incorrectly. 
Citations were issued and 
restitution was assigned.

It is our great pleasure to 
welcome you, the hunter and/or 
fisherman, to Coke and 
surrounding counties.  This year, 
we have included a few articles 

about where to spend your 
hunting and fishing dollars, and 
we appreciate your decision to 
patronize our local merchants 
and landowners in our area.

This year has been crazy all 
over and Coke County has not 
been unaffected.  Because of  
Covid-19, the only hunter 
appreciation meal slated is the 
one at lunch on Saturday, 
November 7 in Bronte.  
Although it is still being held, 
the event’s sponsor B & K 
Processing is limiting it to take 
out plates only.   The events in 
Robert Lee, Blackwell, and 
Sterling City have been 
cancelled for 2020.

Once again, let us welcome 
you to our area of  the state. Our 
landowners and merchants have 
made a strong commitment to 
ensure your stay will be a 
memorable one. We would also 
like to wish you much success 
with your sporting efforts in our 
area during your stay.

The 27th annual Hunters’ 
Wild Game Barbecue Lunch is 
once again slated for Bronte, this 
year on Saturday, November 7, 
opening day of  deer season.

As in years past, the barbecue 
lunch will be at no charge to 
attending hunters, and is 

sponsored by B&K Processing.  
However this year due to Covid-
19, the lunch is take-out only.  
The menu will include brisket, 
beans, potato salad, amazing 
desserts and much more. Serving 
will begin at 11 am and go until 
2 pm. The location is B & K 

Processing (behind Bronte 
Supermarket).  While you’re 
there, make sure and sign up for 
the gun raffle!  

B & K’s state of  the art 
processing facility is getting a 
new look and an additional 
purpose.  Check out the article 
and pictures on pages 6 and 7 
of  this year’s Hunting Guide for 
all of  the exciting B&K 
Processing news!


